

Our ref Enquiries Phone E1816691 Steven Elliott 08 6552 1642

Email

legislation@dlgsc.wa.gov.au

Our Ref: WE5-1#05; E1816691

Mr Carl Askew Chief Executive Officer Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley PO Box 614 KUNUNURRA WA 6743

Dear Mr Askew

## **MINIMUM PAYMENTS 2018/19**

I refer to the Shire's application received 19 June 2018 requesting approval to impose minimum payments on more than 50% of the properties in the proposed differential rate category for Unimproved Value (UV) Other Vacant.

I advise that, under delegated authority from the Minister for Local Government and in accordance with section 6.35(5) of the *Local Government Act 1995*, I have approved the minimum rates as proposed in the Shire's application for the below category:

Category of Rating	Minimum
	payment
GRV Other Vacant	\$1,112.00

The approval is valid for the 2018/19 financial and applies only to the differential rate category mentioned above and the minimum payment specified.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Steven Elliott at the Department of Local Government Sport and Cultural Industries using the details provided above.

Yours sincerely

Michael Connolly

DEPUTY DIRECTOR GENERAL, REGULATION

>> June 2018